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Fieldwork set to begin as part of the El Mirage Road: Loop 303 to Jomax Road study 

Some residents might see crews, equipment nearby 

Noise studies and geotechnical investigations are among the environmental fieldwork expected to 

begin later this month as part of the project to prepare a Design Concept Report (DCR) and 

Environmental Assessment (EA) for proposed improvements to El Mirage Road between Loop 303 

and Jomax Road. 

Some residents might see field crews and equipment in areas near their homes, but crews will not 

access individual private properties. All fieldwork will occur during daytime hours. 

Noise specialists are expected to begin gathering noise-level readings from multiple locations in and 

around the study area in mid-to-late November. At the Beardsley Canal and McMicken Wash, crews 

will temporarily use drilling rigs to collect samples of underground materials for the geotechnical 

analysis used in the design of the crossings. Specific dates for this work have not been set. 
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To contact the project team about the fieldwork, 

email: lnfo@EIMirageRoadExtension.com. 

For project information, visit 

htti:2s://www.elmirageroadextension.com/. 



Pursuant to Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and other nondiscrimination laws and 

authorities, the Arizona Department of Transportation (ADOT) does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, 

or disability. Persons who require a reasonable accommodation based on language or disability should contact the City of Peoria at (623) 

670-5800. Requests should be made as early as possible to ensure the State has an opportunity to address the accommodation.

De acuerdo con el Tftulo VI de la Ley de Derechos Civiles de 1964, la Ley de Estadounidenses con Discapacidades (ADA por sus siglas 

en ingles) y otras normas y leyes antidiscriminatorias, el Departamento de Transporte de Arizona (ADOT) no discrimina por motivos de 

raza, color, origen nacional, sexo, edad o discapacidad. Las personas que requieran asistencia (dentro de lo razonable) ya sea por el 

idioma o discapacidad deben ponerse en contacto con City of Peoria a (623) 670-5800. Las solicitudes deben hacerse lo mas antes 

posible para asegurar que el Estado tenga la oportunidad de hacer los arreglos necesarios. 

Stay Connected! Visit the study website at EIMirageRoadExtension.com or email the study team at lnfo@EIMirageRoadExtension.com. 

Contact the study team by mail at: Avenue Consultants/El Mirage Road Extension, 

5353 N. 16th Street, Ste. 380, Phoenix AZ. 85016 
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To unsubscribe: Email us at lnfo@EIMirageRoadExtension.com and request to be removed from the database with "Unsubscribe" in the subject. 
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